Ashlar Lodge # 29

Quarterly Trestle Board

Spring 2016
 Howie Bloom: Worshipful Master 
208-559-6195
Secretary: Joe Kowalczyk
208-870-3099
Meetings: Our Stated meetings are at 7:30 pm on the First Wednesday of every month.  This meeting will usually open on the 3rd Degree. The called meeting (third Wednesday of each month) will be used to prepare for degree work or education, and will open on the lowest degree necessary for the planned work that evening.
Practices: held on the Saturday’s following the stated and called meetings if needed. We usually start with breakfast at La Baron’s Café at 8:00 AM, then up to the Lodge for degree work, usually by 9:15 AM. All are welcome for breakfast, practice or both!

** 2016 Lodge Officers **

WM Howie Bloom

559-6195
SW Sean Fuller

901-2309
JW Jake DeBerg 

515-9864
TR Bruce Wethered

854-9800
SEC Joe Kowalczyk

870-3099

SD Roger Gamble

409-0289
JD John Ransdell

608-1735
ML Bob Nelson

407-7202
CH Richard Fretz

466-9516
SS Clinton Ransdell

501-9250
JS Alan Anderson

757-1676
TL Bud Wethered

250-8501

[image: image1.jpg]



Words from the Worshipful Master in the East:

It’s been a good three months since the last Trestle board.  We have had two First Degree Conferrals and read a petition.  We have visited several Lodges not only for Degree work but for their regular visitation.  Let’s keep that up as visitation always improves Fraternal relations.  We have had our sign repaired on 2nd Ave, so now Freemasonry once again brings light to Nampa.  We have been practicing for a couple of upcoming 2nd Degrees.  I have to tell you that I am really appreciative of the turnout for these practices and with the quality of work that is being done. It seems that Ashlar 29 is keeping with the MWGM Warner's motto, "Do what is right, not what is easy!  We have also started to go through the many boxes of documents in the basement.  This has been a real interesting and informative time.  There are still lots left to go through.  
By Worshipful Master Howie Bloom
Upcoming Dates to Remember: 

***   March 30th; District Spring Communication held at Mt Moriah. Dinner at 6:30 PM, open to all Brothers and their wives or family. 
*** April 6th; Stated meeting at 7:30 PM
*** April 9th; Breakfast at 8:00, practice for conferral at 9:00.

*** April 20th. Called meeting for degree work.

*** May 4th; Stated meeting at 7:30 PM.

*** May 6th. Stated meeting at 7:30 PM.

*** May 20th.  "MWGM/DGM Grand Lodge Conference".  Meridian Lodge No. 47, 06:30 - 09:30 PM.    See article below.

*** July 9th. Silver City #13 Homecoming in Silver City, more to come.

*** August 13th. Ionic # 82 Lodge on Lake Cascade

*** September 15-17. Idaho Masonic Grand Lodge Annual Communication. 
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And From 
The West

My Brothers, at our stated meeting in March it was suggested that I use my Masonic Education as filler for our trestle board. As some of you know I had a hard time getting the internet to work that night so the Masonic lesson I gave that night came from memory. Here is that lesson: 

The Forget Me Not... In 1934, soon after Hitler’s rise to power, it became evident that Freemasonry was in grave Danger. Realizing this danger , the Freemasons went undercover and adopted a little blue flower, the forget me not, to replace the Square and Compasses as the symbol whereby the brethren could identify each other in public as well as in the concentration camps of Europe. In 1948, when lodges reopened following World War II, this little flower became the official Masonic emblem in honor of the valiant Brethren who carried on their Masonic work under very adverse conditions.

My Brothers I encourage each of you to go to www.MasonicFind.com and find the article "FREEMASONRY IN NAZI GERMANY". I was completely unaware of the “Forget me not” until this article, and now it seems I am seeing it everywhere. The article on Masonic Find is more in depth.

As many of you know I am proud of the metal work that I do. I have hitch covers for 2" hitches. I am asking $50 a piece for them and a portion of the funds are going to our Kindles for kids program. If you are interested please contact me with a color of your choice and I will get them made. I again thank all of you for choosing me to sit in the West this year and let’s continue to have a good time.

Peace and harmony to all.


Senior Warden Sean Fuller 

Congratulations:
*** Brother Victor J Greenfield was passed to the degree of Fellowcraft on March 23rd. The Staircase Lecture by Brother Bob and the G Lecture by Brother Joe were as good as it gets!
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*** It was good to see Brother Harry Fisher return to Lodge for the FC degree. He has been traveling for work for the last 4-5 years, since joining the Lodge. 


Saint John the Evangelist 


December 27th is Saint John the Evangelist day, which is the 2nd feast day in the year to celebrate the Holy Saints John. The placement of the holiday also marks the winter solstice, which is directly opposite Saint John the Baptist’s day at the summer solstice in June making a notable completion in the cycle of the solar year. The actual dates are slightly off, but you get the symbolism.
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But why John the Evangelist, and what about him represents the counter balance of John the Baptist, the opposite pillar of the point within the circle? For those who forget, the point within the circle is the Masonic symbol that all men are said to endeavor to emulate in their physical and spiritual being. It essentially is the balancing ones desires and passions in the pursuit of knowledge.
 


Some months back I published a piece on the Holy Saints John, the two paired saints representing zeal and equilibrium on the sides of the circle:

Saint John the Baptist, represented as the inverted pyramid, the Alchemical sign for water, representing the spiritual and emotional love. St. John the Evangelist, represented as the pyramid pointing up symbolizing fire that is the drive and will of action. When placed together, they symbolize the perfect balance of darkness and light, life and death, passion and constraint, will and emotion, winter and summer. Together both represent the interlocked star of Solomon, or the Square and Compass.
So who was John the Evangelist? Known for several things he was most notably as the only disciple of Christ to not to forsake the him in the hour of His Passion at the foot of the cross and he was the first to reach the tomb; when he met the risen Lord at the lake of Tiberius, where he was the first to recognize Him. Also, he is also attributed as the writer of the Epistles of John, and the book of Revelation. His feast day is said to have first been mentioned in the Sacramentary of Pope Adrian I near 772 A.D.



The Evangelist is also called the Apostle of Charity, which may be in part, his connection to Freemasonry. Or perhaps it is his unwavering resolve and purity for his love of the divine. The messageto take from John the Evangelist is to “Apply thyself, therefore, to purity of heart, and thou shalt be like Saint John, a beloved disciple of Jesus, and shalt be filled with heavenly wisdom.”

The feast is little remembered today, except in passing by a few lodges that gather together to celebrate it. It was once a high feast day for Freemasonry because of its proximity to the holidays and the presence of lodge members being close to home. It gave them a festival to meet under to punctuate the closing of the year. Meeting like this though is something not so convenient in this modern day as everyone travels abroad for the holiday. I belong to just one such club who is actually meeting the night before the feast, where we will definitely venerate the meeting and its symbolic importance.
So the days following Christmas, pause for a moment to reflect and remember the feast day of Saint John the Evangelist, that pillar on the opposite side of John the Baptist balancing that circumscribed point within a circle.
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And finally, the South!

What a great start to our 2016 Masonic year it has been so far. We have had a great turn out the last three stated communications with an average of 16 masons in attendance each month. Worshipful Master Howie Bloom brought up a good point in lodge this last Wednesday, “We are a growing lodge, something defined as having regular meetings with strong attendance, conferring degrees, and moving through the chairs”; a statement worth thinking about. Look at this time of year as a quarterly review if you will. In doing so, instead of thinking of certain prideful thoughts, bring a humble mindset to the table. As a lodge, ask a few general questions: where have we come these last 3 months? What have we done to improve masonry in general? What have we done to grow the lodge? What have we not done? What could we do better?  These are questions that every business sits down and ponders and something that should be considered. As for me, my point to all this, one that I am also probably the guiltiest of is “indifference”.  I want you all to listen to me right here…”Indifference is a killer”. This statement, I believe stands true in all lodges. In my mind, this is what makes or breaks a lodge. Join me and let’s all read one extra page in our books this week, let’s all set one improved example to the public this week, let’s all put one more extra effort into building, loving and sharing our lodge this week and continue that “one extra thing a week” for the rest of the year.
By the numbers: 16 improved Masonic tasks per week equals 64 tasks per month and 576 improved helpful, kind, loving and growing Masonic tasks for the rest of the year. Brothers, let’s all focus and bring our best to the world one week at a time. Believe me when I say, “Light is defined by many things, but it always shines through the dark” and our part is to shine for others to see the difference in who we are in this unusual world we are now in. 

Junior Warden Jake DeBerg
Coming to a Lodge near you:
"MWGM/DGM Grand Lodge Conference"
Brethren,
 

Brother Hensley and I have scheduled Grand Lodge Conferences around the state. We will be joined with the Grand Secretary when feasible. There will be 5 different locations to choose from. It is expected that all WM, SW and JW will attend but it is hoped everyone who can will EA through MM. The conference will last approximately 2 1/2 to 3 hours but we will stay as long as necessary to accomplish what we need to do.

 

Reason: I have listened to many requests in the past month when traveling around the state and I have heard your request.  There is a lot of confusion about Grand Lodge, Lodge responsibility and power and many other topics.  Most of these topics will take a long range plan to provide guidance and write resolutions to change conflicts.  Currently there are many issues that can only be completed together so this conference is a brain storming conference to prioritize problems and set a plan in action. Remember this is coming about because of a request from the brethren so let's make it formidable and productive. It is your time to give input and help our fraternity grow. Jim and I are rearranging our schedules to meet the request of the brothers so Please attend I don't want to drive from Pocatello to be the only person present.

 

The floor will be open for general discussion. Here are some ideas which appear to be a concern around the state and the Grand Lodge Officers

     50 year Masons (GL/Lodge responsibility)

     Should members be allowed to ask individuals to join?

     What can lodges due to increase funds to prevent raising Grand Lodge Assessment?

     Should the requirements for being a lodge officer be reduced or increased?

     Should there be 1 or 2 master's certificates?

     Should audio technology be allowed to be used in doing lectures?

     Should we change how we do Grand Lodge?

 

These topics are not mandated or required to discuss they are only provided for suggestions since I was asked questions about these this year.  My hope is that each lodge and/or member will be willing to bring to the table problems and solutions so we can establish a priority list to work off. Only together can we improve our fraternity.  I assure you all suggestions will be taken under consideration and a summary of all the meetings will be sent out.

 

I request all mason's EA through MM, all Lodge officers attend.  There is going to be 5 different locations so you can choose to attend anyone of them. Please come ready with your idea's' and solutions. If you don't feel comfortable discussing it please send Jim or I an e-mail and we will present it at the meeting.  However we get this accomplished lets meet and join together this is the first step in going back to be like our founding fathers dreams when they started this Grand Lodge. One united body of Masons in Idaho working together to make us better men and the world a better place to live in.

 

Conference Rules

No opening Lodge, conference will be in a dining room or lodge room not set up

No Introductions, Jacket, Tie or Meal

Come to disagree but don't be disagreeable.

 

Locations                                                            

April 20                 07:00 - 09:30       Pocatello, ID

April 22                 06:00 - 10:00   Coeur d’ Alene May 11                 07:00 - 09:30       Unity Lodge May 20                 06:30 - 09:30       Meridian 
May 25                 06:30 - 09:30       Jerome Lodge
 

John Warner, MWGM    drjwarner60@gmail.com 

Jim Hensley, RWDGM   hensley.jimhelen@gmail.com
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The 8th District Update 

            According to:


Deputy Dog 

(Steve Zimmerman, DDGM#8)

Here's my report of the goings-on in our 8th Masonic District of Idaho thru March 2016.

Mt Moriah #39 Caldwell:


Stated meetings are the 1st Tuesday at 7:30PM.  Orson Hess (L.E.O.) always has an interesting educational topic each meeting.  We have developed a custom of coffee and cookies or muffins following the meetings where we really get to know each other.

This fall, the lodge ran the ‘Jobie’ food booth during all College of Idaho home football games.  Not only was this a fun venture but we raised a nice sum of money that allows the lodge to participate in more community events.  Len LaTour was voted the ‘Hawker Extraordinaire’.  He actually had folks following him out of the stands to get our fresh cooked corn-dogs (made with love).  For the first time, Mt Moriah is setting up a ‘Kindles for Kids’  (book) program with the Middle Schools.  Also coming up in April we will participate in Caldwell’s Day of the Child with a booth for Child ID Kits.

The lodge is now meeting on the 3rd Tuesday each month for a practice or degree meeting.  Fun Nights are back on the 3rd Friday with potluck at 6:30PM and games to follow.  We play whatever the crowd feels like: Poker, Bunko, Yahtzee, or some nights just tell stories and talk about the ’good old days’.

One last item to note: Mt Moriah has really improved the lodge’s visibility at night.  The sign has been completely refurbished and re-lit.  The new higher mounting and bright lighting makes it visible from blocks away.

Ashlar #29, Nampa:


Dinners are held at 6:30PM prior to each Stated Communication on the 1st Wednesday of each month.  The lodge has been active with affiliations and degrees.  I believe at least 2 affiliations and 3 EA degrees since September.  During one meeting a couple of months ago, we closed the meeting ‘through the brethren’.  That really gives everyone a close ‘fraternal’ feeling.  The other lodges should try it!

"Kindles for Kids" book reading program continues and gets more popular with the schools each year.  The lodge is planning participation again this year in Nampa’s parades which is a great way to increase visibility.

Sean Fuller, plural member (#29 & #47) is the LEO for both lodges.  He gives a different topic each month in each lodge and encourages the brothers to travel to the other lodge to see what they are missing.

Brothers Jake & Roger have created a Facebook page for the lodge and Brother Glenn is the new webmaster giving the website a whole new look. 

Silver City #13, Homedale:


As always, I look forward to the great meals at Noon on the 2nd Saturday before the 1pm Stated Communications.  Many thanks to WM Rick and Jackie for their pre-lodge lunches.  The lodge continues with their Teacher Awards and Scholarships at the local schools (Homedale, Wilder, Marsing, & Parma).  Silver City just finished their Scholarship breakfast (March 13th) and the tradition with Ava’s Red Syrup continues.


‘Bikes for Books’ just keeps getting bigger.  This year they have all the bikes they can fit in the grade school library (Eight!).  Book reading is up 400% and everyone at the school is very excited about the program.


Degrees and Affiliations are also happening at #13.  My count is probably shaky, but I believe they have had at least 2 affiliations and 2 EA degrees since September.

Meridian #47:


Before lodge, Meridian has a light supper at 6:30PM with their Stated Communication at 7:30PM each month on the 2nd Tuesday.  The lodge has been active in degrees and affiliations with ~4 new brothers and ~2 affiliations since September.  (Again, my math is always suspect.)  Some of the brothers joined the Jobies for a shadow meeting where a brother sits with and follows a daughter as they go thru their ritual and meeting.  WM Shawn has a new program going this year where a different brother sits as WM each Stated Meeting to open, conduct the meeting, and close ( great training program!

This year the lodge is again working on Scholarships for their area High School seniors.  They are also planning teacher awards, which I believe is new this year.

The lodge is getting ready to deliver Easter Lilies to the widows, who are always very appreciative.  Are the other lodges taking care of their widows?
As I write this on 3/22, this Friday, Good Friday, the lodge is having their 1st Annual Fish Fry.  I wish them great success!  A fund raiser is also ongoing as the lodge is raffling off a $1200 Henry Golden Boy Rifle on June 14th.  Tickets are $10 each and limited to 1000.  Get yours while they last.

Plans are in the works for an open house for Meridian Dairy Days in June with the lodge serving water and hot dogs and offering tours.  It was reported at one of the meetings that during a parade last year, as the Jobie’s float was passing the grandstand, Meridian Mayor, Tammy de Weerd, got on the mike an announced she was a past Jobie and told the crowd what a wonderful organization it is.  You can’t pay for stuff like that!
DISTRICT Events:  
Meridian #47 hosted the Bean Feed on January 23rd.  All lodges were represented.  Brothers Joby and Nason prepared 3 outstanding bean dishes, cornbread, bread pudding, and a special Louisiana dessert specialty.  This dessert bread had one ‘prize’ baked in.  Wouldn’t you know it – the Grand Master found it in his piece.  The lodges battled it out in Pictionary after the meal.  Meridian came out on top, but let Ashlar & Mt. Moriah fight it out for the traveling trophy.  Mt. Moriah won it!  But certainly no thanks to my drawing ability.

UPCOMING: Mt. Moriah #39 in Caldwell is hosting the Spring District Communication on March 30th.  Secretaries’ meeting at 6pm, Dinner at 6:30pm, and an open meeting to follow.  All Masons are welcome (EA, FC, MM) and their wives for the entire evening.  The dinner will be picnic style and the cost is by donation only.  So don’t stay away just because you are a little short.  We want a good turnout!

I’m still waiting for someone to submit a candidate for our Masonic Youth Continuing Education Award.  Any youth continuing in college that has some relationship to masonry is eligible.  The lodge sponsoring the youth will host our Annual District Past Masters and 50 Year Mason dinner in support of the Award.  I am planning a table-lodge format this year, open to all Masons and Wives.
Our Annual District Steak Fry will be held at Sherm Burger's on June 4th.  Social time starting at 4pm.  Bob Nelson’s tri-tips at 6pm.  The district will furnish the meat, baked potatoes, water, ‘smoothies’, and table service for those who don’t want to bring their own.  Mt Moriah will bring the BEANS.  All who come are asked to bring a dish to share.  Cost $10.00 per person.  RSVP to SHERM at 459-4891 or email sburger2@mindspring.com
That's it!  Remember, get out there and Live Masonry!

Fraternally yours,

Steve Zimmerman,

Dist Deputy Grand Master

8th Masonic District – Masons of Idaho
Words you might have heard during the last FC degree Lecture?

Inundation; Flood, deluge.

Conflagration; A big destructive fire.

TAPS:

Have you ever felt the chills while listening to 'Taps' ? I have never seen all the words to the song until now. I didn't even know there was more than one verse.  
Day is done. 
Gone the sun. 
From the lakes  
From the hills.   
From the sky. 
All is well.   
Safely rest.   
God is nigh.
Fading light. 
Dims the sight. 
And a star. 
Gems the sky. 
Gleaming bright.   
From afar.   
Drawing nigh.   
Falls the night.
Thanks and praise.   
For our days.   
Neath the sun   
Neath the stars.   
Neath the sky 
As we go. 
This we know.   
God is nigh
I now have an even deeper respect for the song than I did before.  
Remember Those Lost and Harmed While Serving Their Country. Also Remember Those Who Have Served And Returned; and for those presently serving in the Armed ForX
Spring Birthdays
We wish all the Brothers below a very happy birthday, and hope there are many more to come.
April
William Yost
April 8
Phil Hoesing
April 12
Jay Nudds

April 16
Mark Neel

April 18
May
Warren Wallace
May 1
Paul Winther
May 4
Joe Grover

May 15
Greg Bishop

May 20
Bob Nelson

May 22
John Ransdell
May 24
June
Kerry Wallace
June 3
Howie Bloom
June 4
Lex Rutter

June 6
Ron Daniels

June 17
Louis McNeal
June 26
Finally, all good things must come to an end, so we bid you... (as Brother John would say):
Do Svidaniya






